FINANCE COMMITTEE MINUTES

Monday, March 10, 2008

Town Hall, Room 5

Present: 
Ms. Hurlbut, Mr. Kelliher, Mr. Jones, Mr. Johnson, Mr. Linnane, and Mr. Mastascusa.

Absent:  
Mr. Westervelt, Mr. Wolpin, Mr. Kirby



Guests: 
Mr. Tassone, Mr. Balukonis, Mr. Turosz

At 7:00 PM the meeting was called to order.

Minutes of February 20, 2008 were reviewed.  Mr. Jones motioned to approve which was seconded by Mr. Linnane and approved unanimously.

Mr. Balukonis reviewed the FY 2009 budget revisions currently being considered to address the shortfall of $946,586.  Additional adjustments recommended by the Board of Selectmen (BOS) totaled to $970,285 and brings the revised status quo budget to a positive $23,699.  

Additional school hires, recommended by the BOS and school, are estimated to create a shortfall of $415,314. This could be lowered by removing small capital items from the budget and a reduction in the estimated health insurance increase.   A shortfall of $60,114 would remain.  There was some discussion whether the School Committee would support using the additional hires to restore Wednesday to full days, which the BOS consider mandatory, over restoring other programs that have been dropped.  The reduction in small caps would also cause other difficulties.

It was discussed that given the uncertainty of how the above proposal would be accepted it might be better to use the revised status quo overage to support Information Technology.

A motion to support the revised status quo budget without the additional hires for the schools was moved by Mr. Kelleher, seconded by Mr. Jones and passed unanimously.

In a discussion of the Report of the Finance Committee prepared by Mr. Kelliher it was agreed that reference to a support of an override would be removed since it was not known what it would include or for how much would be requested.

Mr. Tassone would be updating a new budget summary which would reflect the current adjustments and reflect that both FinCom and the TA’s recommendations are in agreement.

At 8:30pm Mr. Linnane made motion to adjourn which was seconded by Ms. Jones and approved unanimously. 

Our next meeting will be with the BOS on Wednesday, March 12, 2008 at 7pm.
